

**MINUTES  
EAST KINTYRE COMMUNITY COUNCIL  
ZOOM MEETING  
7PM THURSDAY 6 MAY 2021**

**In attendance**

Ian Brodie [convenor], Trish Collins[secretary] , Shelagh Cameron, Robert Strang  
**Councillors:** Alastair Redman, Anne Horne, Robin Currie

**Members of the public:**

Russ Baum, Rhona Elder, Ross Conley, Annie Barnes, Alan Milstead

**1. Welcome**

The Convenor welcomed everyone to the meeting.

**2. Apologies**

Jennifer Conley, Tommy McPherson, Ronnie Brown

**3. Minutes from previous meeting**

**Proposed by:** Robert Strang

**Seconded by:** Shelagh Cameron

**4. Matters arising**

No Matters arising.

**5. Treasurers Report**

Audrey Willan reported that the latest bank statement was £1034

**6. East Kintyre Windfarm Trust update**

Meeting to be held after the Community council meeting.

**7. Seneval**

Tony Leighton updated that Seneval was taken on from an idea that began in the East Kintyre Community Council. CCT took the project on and developed and purchased the Seneval site from FLS. They have continued and managed to produce some compost, however there is a lot of fly tipping and basically the need for a manager at the site. The CCT have been heavily involved in the Community Shop and as a result are catching their breath. The site will be temporarily closed until a resolution is sought. Ian Brodie asked if they had any ideas? Tony Leighton replied that nothing had been discussed.

#### **8. Shop update**

The work in the Community Shop is continuing and they are hoping to be trading from it by the end of the month.

#### **9. Harbour Toilets**

David Rennie had been in contact again regarding the proposed partnership and or the asset transfer. TC stated that she was bringing it back to the Community Council on a decision as to how they would wish to progress.

#### **10. Benches in the Village**

Jennifer Conley to update at next meeting.

#### **11. Hemlock update**

Shelagh is currently mapping the areas of concern.

#### **12.Path to Shop**

Ian Brodie and Robert Strang will meet with Jolyon Gritten to come up with a suitable route from East to West. Mr Gritten has informed them that there is funding available. At a previous meeting discussion had taken place regarding this. Alastair Bennett had suggested that the safe route would have been to go via the bottom Avenue and this would require to be scraped and cut back. Shelagh Cameron had also suggested that the obvious route would have been to go through Wm Paterson's field however it was felt that this would be an invasion of privacy on the houses at the perimeter and was discounted.

#### **13.Abbeyfield Access/Right of Way**

Ian Brodie to follow up with Jolyon Gritten regarding an update on this. Alastair Redman, Audrey Willan and Trish Collins all declared an interest in this matter. Anne Horn will progress.

#### **14.Bus Stops**

Tommy McPherson to update at next meeting. Anne Horn will progress.

#### **15.Fencing around Fisherman's Compound**

Shelagh Cameron will progress. She is currently working on Artwork for it.

#### **16.Wellpark wood**

Funding applications have been put in to both Argyll and Bute Council and Cour Windfarm Trust. Currently awaiting a response from both.

#### **17.FLS Update**

Works have been carried out at Grinnan to Port na Storm. Ian Brodie stated that the gates were still locked. Trish Collins will email.

Trish Collins will also contact Police Scotland to confirm if there have been reports of fly Tipping or Poaching in the area.

#### **18.SSEN update**

Ian Brodie reported that he was on the liaison group and they have reported that there will be minimal access from the B842. 46 kilometres of road will be built coming from Freesdale and the main access will be from the A83.

#### **19.A.O.C.B**

Rebecca Paterson had said that all the benches required replacing in the village. Trish Collins explained that the ones at Wellpark are being looked at for the Wellwood project and she will email her the details.

#### **20.Date of Next meeting**

7pm Thursday 3 June 2021